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Liturgies for November 14th to 22nd, 2020 

Holy Ghost Church 
Saturday, November 14th 

 
4:00 p.m. 

 
Wallace MacDonald – Sandra MacDonald 

Saturday, November 21st 4:00 p.m. Otto O’Hara – Charles and Glenda O’Hara 
Holy Family Church 

Saturday, November 14th 
Saturday, November 21st 

 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Jack Ryan (Anniv) – Dianne and family  
Ignacio Nerona Sr. (Anniv) & Endrile Nerona – Dulce Amor 

Giron 
St. Jude’s Church 

Sunday, November 15th 
 

9:00 a.m. 
 
For the People 

Sunday, November 22nd 9:00 a.m. Sunday Celebration of the Word 

Immaculate Heart of Mary  
Sunday, November 15th 

Sunday, November 22nd 

 
11:00 a.m. 
11:00 a.m. 

 
Bert Morris – Pauline Toner 
Sunday Celebration of the Word 

 

Daily Readings (Week of November 16th to 22nd, 2020) 
Monday  Revelation 1:1-4, 2:1-5  Luke 18:35-43 
Tuesday (St. Elizabeth of Hungary) Revelation 3:1-6, 14-22 Luke 19:1-10 
Wednesday  Revelation 4:1-11 Luke 19:11-28 
Thursday Revelation 5:1-10 Luke 19:41-44 
Friday  Revelation 10:8-11 Luke 19:45-48 
Saturday (The Presentation) Revelation 11:4-12 Luke 20:27-40 

Sunday (Christ the King) Ezekiel 34:11-12, 15-17 1 Corinthians 15:20-26, 28 Matthew 25:31-46 
 

Mass Times 
                     Saturdays Sundays 

          4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 
          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 

           9:00 a.m. at St. Jude’s 
        11:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

    To meet with Fr. Phil, Fr. Charlie or for Confession, call to make an appointment – 386-6178  

 We pray to bring strength to those who are going 
through treatment, having surgery or in need of prayers 
at this time, including  Carmel DeLong, Thérèse Gadoury 
(sister of Claudette Derdaele), Bill Morano, Maureen 
Merrill, and Terry Young (son of Jim and Sylvia Young). 

 

We also pray for those who have died, including Grace 
Mazerolle-Bourque (sister of Pauline Colepaugh) and 
Beatrice Brown (mother of Bob Lamb). November 15th, 2020 

33rd Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE! 



Exploring Our Faith 
Whatsoever Things are True 
When preparing young people to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation we often speak to them of gifts. We 
speak of the Gifts of the Holy Spirit (wisdom, understanding, counsel, fortitude, knowledge, piety, and wonder 
& awe) as well as the Fruit of the Holy Spirit (love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, 
gentleness, and self-control.)  The idea being that when we graciously receive the fits God bestows upon each 
of us and work at strengthening them, we are rewarded with the fruit of our effort. 
 
One way in which we speak to this relationship between gifts and their fruit is through the telling of what is 
often attributed to as a Native American parable, called “The Two Wolves,” and it goes something like this: 
 
An old Cherokee is teaching his grandson about life. “A fight is going on inside all of us,” he said to the boy. “It is 
a terrible fight, and it is between two wolves. One is evil. He is anger, envy, sorrow, 
regret, arrogance, self-pity, resentment, inferiority, false-pride, superiority, and ego. 
 
He continued, “The other wolf is good – she is joy, peace, love, hope, serenity, humility, 
kindness, benevolence, empathy, generosity, truth, compassion, and faith. The same 
fight is going on inside you – and inside every other person, too.” 
 
The grandson thought about it for a minute and then asked his grandfather, “Which 
wolf will win?” 
 
The old Cherokee simply replied, “The one you feed.” 
 
“The Two Wolves” may not be a perfect comparison, but the central message stands:  receive the gifts given 
to us by God, grow and nurture them and everyone will benefit from the fruit of our effort.  Not just me, but those 
around me as well.  
 
In a perfect world I would say, “and we all lived happily ever after,” but…reality…and I am telling you the last 
thing you want to chirp at someone experiencing a depressive episode or someone who has lost their job 
because of COVID-19 is, “Cheer up, buttercup! Feed the Good Wolf!” 
 
Another way I can look at this is to ask myself if my behaviour is motivated by fear or by love?” Am I feeding 
my fear so it multiplies and colours how I see the world around me or am I feeding the love within me so that 
multiplies and colours my worldview? Do I express my faith through fear or through the lens of Christ’s love?  
 
Reflect for a moment on how differently the two might look.  
 
The truthful answer for me personally is that I strive to focus on that which is good and true and honourable 
but sometimes succumb to that which is not, and I suspect this may be a realistic depiction of how life unfolds 
for many of us.  
 
Yet the Parable of the Talents told by Jesus in today’s gospel reminds us that we will never run short of that 
which we offer to God. More love, more compassion, more kindness, more understanding are the things which 
will not only multiply by my giving of them, but at the same time will draw me closer to God.  Despite my 
knowledge of “the instructions,” I suspect the struggle between the two wolves is one that will continue to 
play out for the remainder of my human experience.  

Trevor Droesbeck, Office of Youth Faith Development 
 



Food Banks                      Providing food to those in need can be difficult at the best of times. 
                              With COVID-19, that task got a whole lot harder as many more  

                             are being served and much is needed.  Thank you all so very much! 

Holy Family Church - The need is great for personal hygiene items such as toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, 
razors, toilet paper and deodorant.  And as always, we need rice, pasta, cereal and paper towels. 

Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary Churches - We gladly accept whatever is offered but right now, 
there is a need for ladies’ deodorant, shampoo, drinking boxes, pudding/fruit cups, baby food and diapers 
(larger than 14 lbs.).  Also, please consider providing candy for the Christmas Aid boxes.  Thank you! 

 

Please remember that you must call the  
parish office at 386-6178 each week to reserve  

the next available spot for Mass.   

NOTE:  The safety of our parishioners is of utmost importance and we will continue to 
follow all Province of NB regulations.  That being said, unless you have a medical reason, 

masks are mandatory throughout all of Mass.  (i.e. from when you come into the church, 
during Mass, while walking up and back to your pew for communion and then again, while 

exiting the church)  Thank you for your understanding and cooperation! 

 

The Book of the Names of the Dead is now online and names sent 
into the office will ‘scroll’ on the screen, allowing us all to hold up 
these dearly departed in prayer.   Please, call the office (386-6178) 
or use email to get the names to us and we will enter those names 
into the online book throughout all of November.  Go to 

www.setmoncton.com and click on the button you will see there, ‘The Book of the Names of the Dead’. 
 

Fourth World Day of the Poor, Sunday November 15th, 2020 
Established by Pope Francis, the World Day of the Poor has been celebrated on the 
33rd Sunday of Ordinary Time since 2017. “Stretch forth your hand to the poor” 
(Sir 7:32). In this journey of daily encounter with the poor, the Mother of God is ever at 
our side. More than any other, she is the Mother of the Poor. The Virgin Mary knows well 
the difficulties and sufferings of the marginalized, for she herself gave birth to the Son of 

God in a stable. Due to the threat of Herod, she fled to another country with Joseph her spouse and the child Jesus. 
For several years, the Holy Family lived as refugees. May our prayer to Mary, Mother of the Poor, unite these, her 
beloved children, with all those who serve them in Christ’s name. And may that prayer enable outstretched hands 
to become an embrace of shared and rediscovered fraternity.       Pope Francis 

 

Albert County Christmas Aid 
Attention clients of the Albert County Food Bank! Phone lines for the Albert County 
Christmas Aid will be open from Monday, November 16th to Friday, December 4th between 
the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.  Please call 386-1771 to register your family and 
when you call, be sure to have Medicare numbers available for all those in the family you 
are registering. 

For those wishing to visit Headstart Toyland, an appointment will be assigned at this time.  Only one 
family per address can be registered and please note that you cannot register for another family.   

Act now, as you will not be able to register for Albert County Christmas Aid at any other time.   

There will be no extensions to these dates. 
 
 

http://www.setmoncton.com/


ATTENTION ALL!  WE ARE MAKING ADVENT WREATHS!! 
When: Sunday, November 29th        When: 12:20 p.m.  (after Mass) 
Where: The Dan Bohan Centre        The cost is $5.00 per wreath 
IT’S A GREAT FAMILY ACTIVITY 
Because of Covid 19, you must register with Karen at 387-4198.  
We will be Social Distancing, so spots are limited.    

 

Harvest House is hoping that you will be able to help them with badly needed 
dish towels and dish cloths! If you might have any of these to give, look for 
the bin in the foyer of Immaculate Heart of Mary. Thank you to everyone who 
donates to this wonderful cause and thank you for not letting COVID stop you 
this year. We will keep the bin in the foyer for most of the month of November 
(right up to Advent)! 

 

St. Jude’s and Immaculate Heart of Mary Churches 
On Sunday, November 22nd (next Sunday) we will not be celebrating 
Eucharist but will have Sunday Celebration of the Word, as Fr. Phil will 
be out of town.  Even as we accept that Sunday liturgies celebrated when 
the Eucharist cannot take place are never the ideal, we must recognize 
also their positive effects.  We acknowledge that they maintain and build 
up the community as the Body of Christ and that they encourage the 
development of the co-responsibility of the laity within the Church.  We 

ask that you call to register as you would for any other Sunday liturgy, as your presence is an integral part of 
our prayer.  Please note that communion will not be distributed. 

 

Holy Ghost Church 
50/50 Draw – will be drawn in the coming weeks and will include a draw for these three items donated by 
Jean.  Thank you, Jean, we appreciate your thoughtfulness.   

1) Fire Extinguisher        2) Fire and C02 Detector      3) Small Lantern 

Christmas Mass at Holy Ghost Church will be on December 25th at 10:00 a.m. and on New Years Eve, 
December 31st at 4:00 p.m.   Holy Ghost is asking that all parishioners start to call now, if 
they plan to attend.  As you are aware with COVID, we need to ensure seating is appropriate 
and registered.  You can reach the office at 386-6178 or contact Teresa at 874-6123.  We 
will do our best to accommodate as many as we can, on these special feast days. 

 

St. Jude’s Church 
Salisbury Helping Hands Christmas Program 2020! 
In light of COVID, this year we would appreciate donations instead of gift tags!  We have volunteer shoppers 
and they will put on masks and go forth to purchase toys, PJ’s, snowsuits and boots.  A receipt will be given, 
if requested, with an address attached and any donation can be delivered to our Food Bank on Tuesday and 
Wednesday from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.   If there is someone, or maybe a group, who would prefer to sponsor 
a family that too, could be arranged by calling Bonnie at 372-5681 and we can assign a family, as requested.  
Also, we would still like to share Christmas with our Single Mom and Dad Gift Bags, as they enjoy it so.  If a 
group would like to fill a few of these, again, please call Lois at 372-4357 and we will add your group to our 
list and explain how this could work for this year. 

Lastly, there is a website if you would prefer to donate online and you can select 
 the foodbank of your choice.   https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47373 
 

Salisbury Helping Hands Christmas program committee says thank you St. Jude’s for any and all help in the 

coming weeks, as we proceed with Christmas during COVID19 restrictions. 

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47373


Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

Please consider taking part in ‘White Gift Sunday’ on Sunday, November 29th!  Some of the 
things being requested are knitted items (hats, mitts, etc., especially in larger sizes), children’s 
toys for any age and gift cards (Sobeys, Walmart, Toy Stores, etc.).  Please deliver all items 
UNWRAPPED and just bring them into the church between now and November 29th.   

Thank you everyone! 
 

Coats for Kids 
 Coats for Kids Coordinator for the Knights of Columbus 

Council 9270, Ray March and Financial Secretary, Tom 
Cooney, presents the first shipment of coats to Mary 
O'Donnell, Executive Director of Moncton Headstart and 
Monica Hudson, Development Director. 
 

The Knights, our parish grouping’s Social Action 
Committee, and the parishioners across our grouping, 
worked together to raise sufficient funds to purchase 96 
new winter coats and had donations of 16 coats, as well. 
This year's total will be 112 coats! On behalf of Moncton 
Headstart, the Knights of Columbus and the Social Action 
Committee, thank you to everyone who participated in 
this unusual year! 

And don’t forget that all proceeds from last Saturday’s Puzzle Sale will be added to this total.  We’ll report 
the overall total money/coats going to Coats for Kids in next weekend’s bulletin!  Thank you all! 

S  A  V  E      T  H  E     D  A  T  E  
On Saturday, December 12th, the Knights will be hosting a Comfort Food and Puzzle Sale in support of the 
Albert County Christmas Aid and the Coats for Kids Programs. This will, be at the Dan Bohan Centre from 
9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.  If you have any puzzles or board games you would like to donate, please contact 
Ray March at 386-2870 or at march.ray@gmail.com . 

 

St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 

Completing 2020 

We are in to the last two months of the year and it’s a great time to make up for any offerings 
that you missed over the year.  Every dollar counts – together we can meet the financial 
commitments for the year.  Donations can be made in so many ways!  Call Anne at the 
Business Office for more information and thank you!! 

 

Weekly Collection for all Churches 

Holy Family & Peoples Park Tower 
(incl PADs) 

Church Support $2085.50 (48); Loose $10.00 
Maintenance Fund $84.50 (5) 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $555.00 (18); Loose $59.00 

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $662.00 (17); Loose $2.00 

Cemetery $110.00 (2) 
Fundraiser $970.75 

Immaculate Heart of Mary (incl PADs) 
Church Support $13,506.50 (115); Loose $40.00  

Building Fund $242.50 (12)  
Social Action $1,459.00 (12); Youth $25.00 (3) 

 

mailto:march.ray@gmail.com


From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith 
Development 

To contact us: Ellen - 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;  
Trevor - 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 

 
Transformed Through Eucharist 
Your final opportunity to register for the upcoming workshop: Transformed Through Eucharist 
is Tuesday, November 17th.  Taking place on Thursday, November 19th at Immaculate Heart of 
Mary Church, beginning at 6:30 p.m., you are asked to arrive by 6:00 p.m. to ensure that we are 
safely able to receive everyone.   While parents of all children in the English sector preparing to 
receive the sacrament of Eucharist for the first time are expected to attend this session, anyone 
is most welcome to join us.  Karen LeBlanc and Ellen Bennett will speak about the Liturgy of the 
Eucharist, and what we as Roman Catholic Christians believe takes place during its celebration.   
Please contact Ellen or Karen to register and confirm your attendance.   

 
 

The End is Nigh: Exploring the Book of Revelations 
Can there be a better time to delve into the Book of Revelations than 2020?????  
Join Dr. Andrew Wilson and Dr. Fiona Black on Tuesday, November 
24th from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. in this virtual session, as they look 
at Revelations as an example of "apocalyptic literature" an ancient 
mode of storytelling with a rich and evocative history, consider its 
place within our Christian tradition and explore what it might add 
to an appreciation of the topsy-turvy times within which we 
live.  This final book of the New Testament often poses a challenge 
to interpreters with its colourful and fantastical imagery of the end 
of days.  At the same time, given the bewildering events of the past 
year alone, it seems more relevant to our current world situation than ever.   

Registration deadline is November 23rd.  Please contact Ellen to register – you will need an email address to 
receive the link that will join you to the presentation.   
 

 Faith Experiments Express (via Zoom) 
Join Karen and Trevor on Zoom as they share lessons in faith using 
science experiments that your children (grades 1-6) will do at home. 
Each session will be approximately one hour and will take place on 
Mondays (November 23rd, and December 14th).   
 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18TH. 
Please contact Karen at 387-4198 or 

ihmccatechism@rogers.com for more information and to 
register. 

 
 
 

  

Upcoming Meetings 
Youth Faith Commission: Thursday, November 26th at 6:00 p.m. 
Meeting will take place at the Diocesan Offices on York Street.  Masks are mandatory.  Please use the Dominion 
Street entrance. 

mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
mailto:trevord.diocese@gmail.com
mailto:ihmccatechism@rogers.com
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